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Issue
e After upgrading your computer to macOS Big Sur, your ESET product displays the

following error message:

"Your computer is not protected: System extension required for Web and Email
Protection was not started because of error. Try to restart macOS or reinstall the

product."
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Number of objects checked by Real-time scanner: 21385
Detection engine version: 22328 (20201116)
License walid until: 26/11/2021, 13:00:00

Solution

L

1. Go to the Apple menu . and select System Preferences.
2. Click Network.

3. Select ESET Network Protection Proxy.
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4. Click Connect.

L X < > i Network

Location: Automatic @

Wi-Fi
? .Icglnnected Status: Not Connected

Bluetooth PAN
@ Not Connected

o Thunder...It Ethernet

@ Not Connected

iPhone USB Server Address: localhost

@ Not Connected

Account Name:

[ Thunderbolt Bridge
ﬁ Connect @

Not Connected

VPN Application: ESET Endpoint Security

Show VPN status in menu bar ?

Figure 1-1

Recurring error:
This problem (System extension required for Web and Email Protection was not started
because of error) will occur again after a restart or shut down of the computer. We are

currently working on a permanent solution for this issue.



